
Worship With Us 
 

October 12, 2025 
 

11:00 a.m. 
 

Praise Team Jeff Barney 
Organ Melodie Spare 
Piano Joy Oden 
Deacon of the Week Cameron Conant 
 

➢ Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 

PRELUDE 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
 

Chorus “Christ Is Enough” 
 

Hymn # 493  “It IS Well With My Soul“ 
 

— Announcements and Prayer —  
Today’s Prayer Focus: 

CBC’s college students and young adults as they continue to learn 
and grow in faith in the Lord. 

 

Chorus “Here I Am To Worship “ 
 

Chorus “O Praise The Name “ 
 

Special Music Arrows Kids 
 

Children may be dismissed for ARROWS at this time.* 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
 

Scripture  Luke 20:27-40 
 

Message Pastor Jeff 
 

“False Assumptions to Wrong Conclusions” 
 

Closing Hymn # 286  “Blest Be The Tie That Binds “ 
 

POSTLUDE 
 

((())) The service is livestreamed to the CBC Facebook page. Our 
worship services can be found on the CBC Facebook page or on the 

church website at cbcstafford.org. 

 
Today 

 

Sunday School  10:00 a.m. 
 

➢Adult Sunday School: in Fellowship Hall 
“Conversations at Calvary” 

With Joel Vetter 
 

➢Nursery – During Sunday School: 
Ages Newborn through 1 year old 

North of the sanctuary—east end of hall 
 

➢Children’s Sunday School: 
Ages 2 - 4: classroom North of sanctuary – west end of hall 

 

Ages 5-5th grade: Opening Session First:  Upstairs - 
Southwest Classroom.  Classes dismiss to various classrooms 

after the Opening Session (approx. 10:15 a.m.) 
 

 

 

➢Middle School & H.S. Sunday School 
Upstairs-North End of hallway. 

 
Worship 11:00 a.m. 
 

➢Nursery – During 11:00 a.m. Worship Service: 
Ages Newborn through 3 years 

North of the sanctuary—west end of hall 
 

*➢ARROWS Children’s Ministry – During 11:00 a.m. Service: 

*Children will be dismissed to go to Arrows before the sermon 

Arrows is for 4 yrs old through 5th Grade 
Upstairs—Southeast classroom 

 
✓The CBC Deacon Board, CE Board, and Church 

Board will not meet this evening. 

This Week 
 

Prayer Gathering Mon., 6:45 – 7:30 a.m. 
At Vangie’s House (1/2 mi. East of church) 

 

St. John Core—at Methodist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
 

Ladies Bible Study Tues., 9:30 a.m. 
“The Sermon on the Mount” by Jen Wilkin 

Led by Suzanne Hildebrand 
 

KidZone at “The Well” Wed., 6:30 p.m. 
Children’s ministry for ages 3 through 5th grade 
Held at our new location: “The Well” (the name of 

CBC’s new building in Stafford at 420 S. Buckeye Street).   
 

Youth Group – At SRC Annex Wednesday 
   MS – 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. 
   HS – 7:30 – 9:00 p.m. 
 

Stafford Core—at Methodist Church Thurs., 5:30 p.m. 

 
Plan Ahead 

 

Empty Nesters’ Cookout Sun., Oct. 19, 4:00 p.m. 
At Bob Zimmerman’s house, 207 S. Union St., Stafford.  

Hamburgers and baked beans provided.   Bring a side dish or 
dessert and lawn chairs.  Please RSVP to Susan Lewis or Marian 

DeWerff so that we know the amount of food to prepare. 
 

Men’s Breakfast at CBC Sat., Oct. 25, 8:00 a.m. 
 

Leisure Homestead Worship Service Sun., Oct. 26, 4:00 p.m. 
 

Grow Strong—Ladies Exercise Group Sun., Oct 26, 4:30 p.m. 
 

CBC Ladies Serve CORE Meal Thurs., Oct. 30, 5:30 p.m. 
Please sign up to help with this meal on the entryway 

bulletin board.  Recipe is provided for the main dish. 
 

KidZone Fall Party at “The Well” Fri., Oct. 31 
Time TBA—More details to come! 

 

Operation Christmas Child 
     Shoebox Dedication/Collection Day Sun., Nov. 23 
 

Community Thanksgiving Service Sun., Nov. 23, 4:00 p.m. 
At CBC 

All MS & HS youth are welcome!



 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Calvary Baptist Church 
 

Stafford, Kansas 
 

Calvary Baptist Church exists to exalt the truth 
and name of Jesus Christ in our church, 

community and relationships. 
 

October 12, 2025 
 

Pastor Jeff’s Cell Phone 620-546-4763 
 

Pastor Isaac’s Cell Phone 316-217-6386 
 

Church Office Phone 620-234-5327 
 

Office Email officestaffcbc@gmail.com 
 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 

CBC Church-Wide Scripture Memory Challenge: 
 

Please see the memory verse(s) on back of the 
sermon notes insert in the bulletin. 

 

Adults—If you would like an accountability partner or 
two to help and to share the memory verse with, sign-
up on the sheet on the Gathering Area bulletin board. 
 

Children and Youth—You will receive a prize when 
you recite the memory verse to the person with the "I 
Know My Verse" clipboard who will be around the 
church at different times.  A roller skating party is also 
being planned for those who consistently memorize 
the verses. 
 

CBC Special Business Meeting 
The following improvement projects to The Well building 
in town were unanimously approved at the CBC Special 
Business Meeting:   
1) New flooring in several rooms;  
2) Electrical work in the sanctuary/game space;  
3) New toilets and some plumbing in restrooms;  
4) Two new exterior doors installed.   

Thank you!! 

 

We have officially kicked-off our 

annual shoebox packing drive.  

Keep shopping and packing until 

our collection and dedication date 

on Sunday, November 23.   

Operation Christmas Child Shoebox Kickoff 

There is also a plastic box in the coat closet in the 

gathering area in which you may place items you 

have purchased if you do not wish to pack a box 

yourself.  Megan Barney is in charge of planning 

for the Operation Christmas Child ministry at CBC 

and has planned some box packing parties for 

KidZone, HS & MS Youth, and the whole CBC 

family.  Items you supply in the collection box may 

be used at the packing parties. 

At the CBC special business meeting on 

September 28, it was approved for CBC to pay for 

the $10 postage of each of the shoeboxes that CBC 

sends!!  Thank you for your support of this 

ministry to children in need around the world. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Hannah (Simmons) Buiter & Edwin Buiter were 

married earlier this year and are now living in 
Pennsylvania.  CBC would like to give them a Card & 
Money Shower with congratulatory cards and 
cash/checks collected to send to them.  There is a 
basket in the foyer for collecting the cards & financial 
gifts. Women’s Ministries will send the collection to 
them. 
The final day to contribute  is Sunday, November 2.  If 
you would like Hannah and Edwin’s address to send 
gifts individually, you may talk to Lisa Allen.  Thank you 
so much for blessing these newlyweds! 


